
  
 

 

OPERATIONAL AND BUSINESS UPDATES 
 

 

 
The board of directors (the “Board”) of Wilton Resources Corporation Limited (the “Company”, and 
together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) refers to the Company’s announcements dated 24 

December 2024 and 10 December 2024 in relation to the Operational Updates on the Ciemas Gold 
Project (the “Announcements”).  

 
Further to the Announcements, the Board wishes to update that the Group’s Processing Facility 
continues to be unable to operate due to the instability of the power supply of electricity. In addition, the 

damages to the roads and bridges continued to prevent vendors from delivering any supplies, including 
new supplies of fuel, to the mine site. Notwithstanding, there has been no damage to the infrastructure 

of the Group’s Processing Facility, as well as its supporting infrastructure to-date. The Company will 
continue to monitor the situation and make appropriate announcement(s) as and when there are 

material developments, including material financial impact to the Group, if any. 
 
In view of the foregoing, the Company is exploring strategic options available to the Group and has 

appointed professional firms to assist. 
 

Shareholders and potential investors of the Company are reminded to exercise caution when dealing 
in the securities of the Company and are advised to read this announcement and any further 
announcements by the Company carefully. When in doubt, shareholders and potential investors of the 

Company should consult their stockbrokers, bank managers, solicitors, accountants or other 
professional advisors if they are in doubt about the actions that they should take. 

 

 
BY ORDER OF THE BOARD  

 

Wijaya Lawrence 
Chairman and President 

8 April 2025 
 
 

 

 

This announcement has been reviewed by the Company’s sponsor, ZICO Capital Pte. Ltd. (the 
“Sponsor”). 
 

This announcement has not been examined or approved by the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading 
Limited (the “SGX-ST”) and the SGX-ST assumes no responsibility for the contents of this 

announcement, including the correctness of any of the statements or opinions made or reports 
contained in this announcement. 
 

The contact person for the Sponsor is Ms. Goh Mei Xian, ZICO Capital Pte. Ltd. at 77 Robinson Road, 
#06-03 Robinson 77, Singapore 068896, telephone (65) 6636 4201. 


